TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF APRIL 11, 2013


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, April 11, 2013 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7: 30 p.m. and asked for a moment of silence for all those overseas protecting us and our way of life here at home.

Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present, Johanna Shafer – present, Joseph Norton – present, Thomas Dewhirst – present, 
Mark D’Agostino – present

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Henry Boehringer – Thompson Lane – The town has been running a million dollar surplus over the last several years and feels that this should not be.  

Mr. Boehringer stated that in November the Board passed a resolution regarding gravel mining setting aside $250,000 for litigation and $250,000 for studying gravel mining in reserve for gravel mining litigation.  Mr. Boehringer stated that he doesn’t think you can set a reserve up to study gravel mining.  You can set up a reserve for interest or capital projects but not for this.  Would like to get this clarified as soon as possible.

Doesn’t believe you can set aside a reserve account for litigation.  We already have money set aside ($170,000) and now you want to put $250,000 to it.  Seems to be somewhat excessive and misdirecting taxpayers dollars.  He stated that once that money goes into the account, it couldn’t come out.  This is not money well spent.

Mr. Boehringer asked if we have gotten any money from FEMA for the Shelly Hill Bridge.  Ms. Stern stated that it has gone to Albany and it could take three to six months to get the money.  Ms. Stern stated that SEMA might be able to advance us some money if needed. 

Lastly, Mr. Boehringer requested the Town Board get Ritamary Bell a computer.  He stated that we are sitting on a lot of money.  Lets just do it and get a Ritamary  a computer.    

Julie Zengen- Goodwin Road -  Asking for assistance to save the Stanford Nursery School.  Reported that Homeland Foundation has offered a grant for $5000, if there is a matching  grant of $5,000.  Nursery is looking for more donors.  Ms. Zengen did not know if the $5,000 needed had to be one donor or if many donors could make up the $5,000.  Mr. D’Agostino asked if there was a deadline.  Ms. Zengen was not sure.  

Mel Eiger – Attlebury Hill -  Thanked the people who worked on the Master Plan.   One thing that should happen with the Master Plan is to promote the community.  We must  cater to young families so they can afford to live here and work here.  Need to pave the road for businesses to expand.    Urged the Board to think along these lines.    Mr. Eiger spoke regarding parking in Bangall.  The male majority of the Town Board refused to release a letter prepared by a lawyer regarding this.  The Board needs to release this letter to the public.  

Melissa Burdick – Halas Way – What is going on with the noise ordinance?  Ms. Stern stated she could not discuss it at Privilege of the Floor, but could meet with her to discuss the issue.  

Bob Butts – Cold Spring Road – Read a letter from Gary Lovett  regarding the Master Plan.  Master Plan committee would be happy to participate in more meetings. Public meetings should be chaired by a dependable member skilled in moderating.   Nina Peek was recommended.  

Mark Burdick – Burdick Way/Depot Lane – representing the Stanford Business Association.  Mark distributed a letter from the association stating that “The Stanford Business Association firmly believes that the town’s numerous “large estates” are a primary economic driver of our local economy and are a primary part of our local 
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property tax  base.”  The Association believes that the town’s present directives, policies and regulations have already hindered this progress and that the proposed Master Plan, as written, will further hinder the growth of this vital sector of our local economy.  The Association is not here to criticize the Town Board nor the Planning Board.  The Association feels that the proposed plan is too broad of a document to be properly discussed in one single meeting.  Town Board should segment the plan.  Portion of Master Plan dealing with subdivision containing large lots should be discussed first.   If Ridge Line protection standards are adopted, State & National Scenic Byway Designations are acquired, Scenic View shed protection areas are established, CEA’s are increased and wetland regulations are adopted, it will further burden the Planning Board with fears of litigation in their decision making process.   Plan should still consider young families and affordable housing.

Mr. Burdick spoke regarding the Planning Board having to follow the directives of the Town Board.    Present laws in developing large lot subdivision and the Master Plan further hinder subdivision.  Discussion took place with the Planning Board.  What was learned was that the Planning Board is only following directives of Town Board and are carefully following these directives because of the possibility of litigation.  Stanford Business Association believes we need to review existing laws, relieve the Planning Board of litigation worries and find ways to further expedite subdivisions.

Mr. Burdick referred to all the Grants received by other towns.  Grants have gotten out of hand.  Doesn’t think we need Greenway monies.  We should be sending messages to all our representative that we do not need the money.  

Bob Butts -  Mr. Butts stated that the Planning Board had a very constructive dialogue at the last Planning Board Meeting.  If the Town Board desires,  the Planning Board could meet with them to improve the process and make it work better.

Rob Baumstone, Hunns Lake Rd. -  Urged the Town Board to consider Mark Burdick’s request to segment the Master Plan.  He stated upon reading the  Master Plan, he found that it is actually 3 plans.  (l) Bucolic community – happy community  (2) , rules and regulations to make the  first part of document possible. (3)  future orientation i..e. sewage and water district..    He further stated that #3 needs to be discussed in detail. This is not a good idea.  Look at what happened in Woodstock.  Woodstock went bankrupt doing this.    A lot of the plan is boiler plate.  Needs something more personal.  Urged Board to segment plan.  

Duffy Layton – Mr. Layton stated that he had a good discussion at the last Planning Board Meeting.  New Master Plan holds no more growth than the plan done 20 years ago.  If there is no growth where will we be in 50 years?  

Erin Dewhirst – Jameson Hill Road.   We are not a Rhinebeck, Redhook or Millbrook with a lot of businesses and schools.   We must increase our flexibility with small businesses to allow them to grow.  Must create a comfortable atmosphere to encourage growth.  

Eric Kusko, Ridge Road –The Master Plan is a hugh document.  Too much information for one meeting.  Needs multiple sessions.

Ritamary Bell was asked to read a letter from Peg Cotte regarding noise from ATV’s.

On Tuesday, March 19th, the air pollution from multiple dirt bikes running covered the entire cul-de-sac.  On Saurday, March 23, machines were operational from 3:45 p.m. to l0:00 p.m.   The “track” has grown in size to include the hillside adjacent to Halas Lane and the wetland has been completely destroyed, the unfortunate loss of wildlife habitat.  The numbers of riders has increased.  It is no longer Burdick’s (2) boys, but sometimes 4-6 vehicles running.  We have had (2) grown men truck their ATV’s in here to ride from elsewhere If the residents of Route 82 and Jamison Hill Road complain of dirt, dust and 

TOWN OF STANFORD, STANFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING

APRIL 11, 2013

Page 3

noise and wish to retain the rural quality of life in the Town of Stanford, are we in the Halas Lane/Way, South Anson neighborhood any less worthy of our expectations?   

If our town government chooses to protect the “rights” of one family over the wishes of 700 residents who seek relief from the horrors of ATV’s, it is indeed time for a change on our Town Board. Air pollution and noise pollution are both unacceptable, and not good neighbors.  It is time this town recognizes this fact and acts accordingly, as other towns have done to protect their citizens.

REPORTS:

COUNTY LEGISLATURE:

Mike Kelsey and Debra Blalock spoke  regarding the merger between Fortes is and Central Hudson.  Mr. Kelsey congratulated the Stanford Grange for their award.  A proclamation will be given by the County also.  Authorized another 25-year agreement with New York State Cirrus and restoration of Harlem Valley Rail Trail.  Agreement with Dutchess Delivery.  Mr. Kelsey stated there was a way to sign up to the County website for the Town to put information regarding what’s happening in the Town.

Mr. Kelsey stated that the recycling plant, which was shut down in December, has been sold to Marist College.

Bonds:  Roadwork, vehicle purchase for Sheriff’s and Social Services in the amount of 5 ½ million dollars.    Another 2 ½ million has been budgeted for building energy upgrades, bridges and culverts and machine equipment.

Local Solid Waste Management Plan was passed.     Plan is vague but will increase recycling and prevents ash pile.  

Solar panels on county buildings is being investigated.

LIAISON REPORTS:  

Tom Dewhirst – Had a previous engagement but reported only two variances were approved.  

Mark D’Agostino – no report.

Joe Norton –no report.

Johanna Shafer -  Attended the Fire Commissioners Meeting on 3/27/13.  Reports for February were 6 fires, 11 EMS calls, and 2 motor vehicles accidents.  There were two applications admitted to the Fire Department.  A stove was donated to the Fire Dept. by Weathersfield.    Attended Planning Board Meeting on 3-27-13.  A very lively and productive discussion took place between the audience, members of the Stanford Business Association  and the Planning Board.  The Bliss subdivision passed and the Cook application needs more information .

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Stern continues to look into solar energy for the Town Hall and the Highway Garage.  Is still pursuing a grant.  One company has come in with a lease agreement that would be 25% less with installation free.  All of the figures have to be put together for a final price.

Community Events:  5-11-13 – Garden Club will hold a plant sale

 

          5-18-13 – Lions Club will hold a Sight and Hearing Fair

6-8-13 -  Lions Club will host a flea market
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HIGHWAY REPORT:  Mr. Myers reported that they are working on the equipment. They have started sweeping roads and scraping dirt roads. 

Motion to Accept agenda:  Motion was made by Virginia Stern and seconded by Mark D’Agostino to accept the agenda. #2 under new business has already been done.  Add Special Council re potential litigation to new business.  Add Comptroller’s e-mail to new business. Under New Business minutes to be approved are March 11th, 14th & 26th

Roll Call Vote:  Ms. Stern-Yes, Ms. Shafer – Yes,  Mr. Norton – Yes, Mr. Dewhirst – Yes and Mr. D’Agostino – Yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Board and Commission Vacancies BAR (l) Ethics Board (l); will be put on the  sign and website.  Also need one more CAC member.  Notices will also be put on the bulletin board.  Ms. Shafer invited the young people in the audience  from high school to apply if they were interested.

2. Motion was made by Mr. D’Agostino and seconded by Mr. Norton to                    appoint Kathy Boardman to the CAC.  Roll Call Vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Mr. Dewhirst – yes and Mr. D’Agostino –  yes. Motion carried.

3. Town Clerk’s Computer -  Total cost is $1,223.90.  Ms. Stern made the motion that the Board approve this with money coming from the unappropriated fund balance.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Discussion:  Need a Board Resolution?  Mr. D’Agostino is not in favor of taking the money from the unappropriated fund balance.  Is in favor of getting the Town Clerk a Computer.   Stated that the budget should be researched to find the money.  Mr. Norton stated that the town reserve is for unexpected expenses.  Vote:    Ms. Stern – yes,  Ms. Shafer –yes, Mr. Norton – No, Mr. Dewhirst –No and Mr. D’Agostino – No.  Motion failed. Mr. D’Agostino will work on coming up with the money.  

4. Deputy Town Clerk’s Salary – Ms. Stern read resolution #16 to fund the 2013 salary for Deputy Town Clerk which was not budgeted in the 2013 budget.  Money should be transferred from the unappropriated fund to the Town Clerk Line.  Motion made by Ms. Stern and seconded by  Ms. Shafer.

RESOLUTION #16

To fund the 2013 salary for one of the Deputy Town clerks

11April 2013

WHEREAS, the salary for the Deputy Town Clerk #2 was not budgeted for in the adopted 2013 Town of Stanford Budget; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board approved funding this position at the 20 December 2012 Town Board meeting;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

1. That the amount funded at the 20 December 2012 Town Board meeting was incorrectly stated as $6,550.71 and should be amended to be $6,453.20;
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2. That the $6,453.20 for this position shall be transferred from the unappropriated fund balance and moved to the Town Clerk’s line 00-01-1410.l; and

3. That these funds will be used to pay for the total annual 2013 salary for the Deputy Town Clerk #2 position.

Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer - yes, Mr. Norton – no, Mr. Dewhirst – no and Mr. D’Agostino – no.  Motion failed.  Budget needs to be researched  to find funding for this item.  

5. Ms. Stern read the resolution #17 to purchase an AED for the Highway coming out of the unappropriated fund balance.  Motion made by Ms. Stern, seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Discussion:  Mr. D’Agostino asked if Mr. Myers was asked to review his budget to see if there was any money available for this.  Ms. Stern stated that she did not ask Mr. Myers to do this.  Suggestion was made that Mr. Myers review his budget.

RESOLUTION #17 OF 2013

To purchase an AED for the Town Highway Garage

11 April 2013

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford Highway Garage does  not have an AED on site in the highway building; and

WHEREAS, it is the responsibility of the Town of Stanford to ensure that all public buildings and all workers have adequate equipment in the workplace to provide immediate response to a heart attack; and

WHEREAS, the cost of an AED for the Highway Department was not included in the 2013 Town of Stanford budget;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:

1. That the amount of  $895.00 be transferred from the Town of Stanford unappropriated fund balance to the Highway Administration line 00-04-5010.4; and

2. That these funds be used to purchase the AED to be placed in the Highway Garage.

Roll call vote:  Virginia Stern – yes, Johanna Shafer – yes, Joseph Norton – no, Thomas Dewhirst – no.  Mark D’Agostino – abstain.  Motion failed. 

Resolution #18 – Ms. Stern  read resolution #18 to fund the 2013 Contract with Northeast Community Council for the North East Transportation Program to provide Public Transportation to Stanford Residents. 

 Resolution #18 of 2013

To fund the 2013 Contract with Northeast Community Council for the North East Transportation Program to Provide Public Transportation to Stanford Residents.

11 April 2013
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WHEREAS, funds for a contract with North East Community Council were not included in the adopted 2013 Town of Stanford budget; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board approved reinstating the amount of $1,000.00 and amending the 2013 budget accordingly at the 20 December 2012 Town Board meeting; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board approved by motion the contract for the North East Transportation Program at the 10 January 2013 Town Board meeting; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board approved by resolution the contract for the North East Community Council to provide affordable, door-to-door transportation for Town of Stanford residents at the 14 February 2013 Town Board Meeting;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

1. Since the Town Board has already approved amending the 2013 budget to include the funding of the North East Transportation Program; and

2. Since amending the 2013 budget reinstates the funding in the appropriate budget line which is 00-05-6010.4 under Economic Assistance

3. That the contractual amount of $1,000.00 shall be paid to the North East Community Council to provide the contracted transportation for the residents of the Town of Stanford for the year 2013.

4. That these funds will be used to fund the contract for year 2013.
Motion made by Ms. Stern, Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Roll call vote: Ms. Stern – yes; Ms. Shafer – yes; Mr. Norton – no; Mr. Dewhirst – abstained, and Mr. D’Agostino- no.  Resolution #18  failed.
After further discussion, Mr. D’Agostino made the motion to allocate $1,000 from 00-05-6010-40, Dutchess County Community Action fund and work towards next month to replenish this Community Action money.  Seconded by Mr. Norton. 

Roll call vote as follows:  Virginia Stern – no, Johanna Shafer – no, Joseph Norton – yes, Thomas Dewhirst – yes and Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.
6. Ms. Stern read resolution #19 dealing with the Standard Workday for all positions.  

TOWN OF STANFORD

RESOLUTION #19 OF 2013

STANDARD WORKDAY RESOLUTION FOR EMPLOYEES

BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford, Dutchess County, Location code, __________, hereby establishes the following as standard workdays for its employees and will report days worked to the New York State and Local Employees Retirement System based on the time keeping system of the record of activities maintained and submitted by these members to the Clerk of the Town of Stanford.

	POSITION
	Standard Workday (hrs/day)

	Assessor
	6

	Assessor’s Clerk 
	6

	Assessor’s Aides – BAR
	6

	Assessor's data collector
	6

	Comptroller
	6
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	Building Inspector
	6

	Building Inspector Secretary
	6

	C.A.C. Secretary
	6

	Dog Control Officer
	6

	Historian
	6

	Hwy-custodian
	6

	Hwy-Deputy Superintendent
	8

	HWY-HMEO
	8 

	HWY-HMEO
	8

	HWY-MEO/Auto Mechanic
	8 

	HWY-p/t mower-maintenance.
	6

	HWY Secretary. 
	6

	Justice Court Clerk
	6

	Justice Court Clerk
	6

	Master Plan Committee Secretary
	6

	Planning Board Secretary
	6

	Records Management
	6

	Tax Collector
	6

	Tax Collector Deputy                                     6

	Town Clerk Deputy                                        6

	Town Clerk Deputy                                        6

	Transfer Station custodians                            6

	Zoning Board Secretary
	6

	Recreation Director
	6

	Recreation Secretary
	6

	Recreation Park Custodian
	6

	Town Hall Custodian
	6


  Town Board members
                         6

  Town Clerk                                                    6

  Town Supervisor                                            6

  Town Justices                                                 6

On this 11th day of April 2013.

_________________________________       Date enacted: April 11th, 2013

Town of Stanford Town Clerk

I, Ritamary Bell, Clerk of the governing body of the Town of Stanford, Dutchess County, of the State of New York, do hereby certify that I have compared the foregoing with the original resolution passed by the Town of Stanford Town Board, at a legally convened meeting held on the 11th day of April, 2013 on file as part of the Minutes of said meeting, and that the same is a true copy thereof and the whole of such original.

I further certify that the fill board, consisting of five members, and that all five members were present at such meeting and that all five members voted in favor of the above resolution.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I HAVE HEREUNTO 

SET MY HAND AND SEAL OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD
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Ms. Stern made the motion to approve the resolution.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Roll call Vote:  Ms. Stern –yes, Ms. Shafer – yes,  Mr. Norton – yes, Tom Dewhirst – yes,            Mark D’Agostino –yes,.  Motion carried.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Lakeview Apts. Appraisal -  Ms. Stern made the motion to approve engaging McGrath.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern-yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes,  Mr. Dewhirst – yes, and  Mr. D’Agostino –yes.

2. County Hazardous Waste Days on Website-  already done.

3. Use of Town Hall property for Garden Club plant sale on 5/18 and Lions Club Flea Market on 6/8.  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Tom Dewhirst – yes. and Mark D’Agostino – yes.

4. Ms. Stern read the Grange Proclamation.  

PROCLAMATION

GRANGE WEEK IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD

APRIL 14th – APRIL 21st, 2013

WHEREAS, for 146 years, the Grange has sought to advance the interests of farmers, rural Americans and our Nation’s families, regardless of where they might live, through the simple but powerful idea that by working together we can accomplish much for our communities; and

WHEREAS, voluntary association with the Grange elevates character by providing social, cultural and educational programs, along with opportunities for personal growth; and

WHEREAS, the Grange increases the influence of each of its members by giving them the opportunity to serve their community through projects and programs that make a difference in the lives of children, youth and our neighbors in need of assistance; and

WHEREAS, our local Stanford Grange #808 has been active in our community since 1896, celebrating its 117th Anniversary in January 2013; and

WHEREAS, The Stanford Grange established the Stanford Junior Grange #414 in 1938, organized the Stanford Fire Company and organized the First Annual Stanford Community Day; and

WHEREAS, being designated an “Action” Grange, the Stanford Grange holds monthly fun-filled and educational meetings open to the public with discussions of important and timely topics that affect our community, hosts annual “Meet the Candidates Nights” for local, state, regional and School District candidates, hosts a yearly “Foster Child Christmas Party”, awards annual scholarships to local High School students, offers defensive driving courses to residents and has continued to sponsor Stanford Community Day for the past 55 years, 2013 being the 56th year; and

WHEREAS, at the 146th Annual National Grange Convention in November 2012, the Stanford Grange #808 was recognized and honored as a “Distinguished Grange” by the National Grange President and the National Grange Membership/Leader Director; and

WHEREAS, the Stanford Grange #808 is the only Grange in New York State to receive this prestigious award for three consecutive years;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford proudly proclaims April 2013 as Grange Month and the week of April 14th – April 21st, 2013 as Grange Week.  In celebration of this, the community is invited to the Distinguished Grange Week Open House on Sunday, April 14th, 2013 at 2 PM at the Grange Hall.
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Proclaimed this 11th day of April 2013 on the motion made by Supervisor Virginia Stern, seconded by Councilman Mark D’Agostino.

Roll call vote: Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino –  yes.   

 Certified this 11th day of April 2013

       5.    Ms. Stern read the Greenway resolution.  Ms. Stern made the motion to accept                   

resolution.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Discussion ensued.

RESOLUTION #20 OF 2013

To begin the process of the Town of Stanford becoming a member of the Greenway Compact

11April 2013

WHEREAS, the Hudson River Valley Greenway Act was created by New York State in l991 to provide suggestions (NOT regulations) for preserving the region’s environmental assets and resources and assisting with development and economic planning; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been a member of Greenway since 2001, and thereby has supported the completely voluntary guidelines of the Greenway which include protecting natural resources, preserving cultural and historical resources, and supporting economic development; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has through it’s Zoning Code, indicated that economic growth and development go hand in hand with preserving the Town’s natural and agricultural resources; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford is not a member of the greenway Compact; and

WHEREAS, becoming a member of the Greenway Compact would afford incentives to the Town over those municipalities who are not Compact members:

· increased technical and planning assistance,

· protection from lawsuits from developers or commercial interests who try to defy the town’s zoning regulations

· increased grant awards from both the Greenway Council and New York State; and

WHEREAS, all guidelines of the Greenway are completely voluntary and being a member of the Greenway Compact completely preserves Home Rule, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford is completing it’s updated Master Plan and will need to begin the costly process of amending zoning codes;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED 

1. That the Town Board of the Town of Stanford will begin the process of becoming a member of the Greenway Compact

2. That the Town Board of the Town of Stanford will set a public hearing for the local law entitled:  a Local Law to adopt Greenway connections.

3. That the Town board of the Town of Stanford will declare itself the lead agency in the SEQRA review.
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Roll call vote:  Virginia Stern – yes, Johanna Shafer – yes, Joseph Norton – no, Thomas Dewhirst – no and Mark D’Agostino – no.  Motion failed.  

6. 
Johanna Shafer made the motion and read the resolution #21 regarding scheduling information meetings on the Master Plan.  Seconded by Virginia Stern.  Discussion:  Suggested changes were discussed and agreed upon.  
Resolution #21 of 2013

Regarding an informational meeting on the Draft Master Plan

WHEREAS the Master Plan Committee has completed the draft Master Plan and;

WHEREAS the Town Board has received the draft Master Plan, and;

WHEREAS there were issues and concerns that emerged about the Plan stated at the Public hearing; and

WHEREAS the citizens expressed an interest in participating in an informational meeting and discussion about the Plan, including questions and answers, regarding large lot development, core hamlet density, sewer and water services and ridgeline protection.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board will set a date for the first of several informational meetings to occur on May 13th. 2013 at 7:00 p.m.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board will invite the Master Plan Committee to attend the meeting for the purpose of answering questions and explaining background for information in the plan.

Call for Vote:   Virgina Stern – yes, Johanna Shafer – yes, Joseph Norton – yes, Tom Dewhirst –yes and Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion passed.  First meeting to take place on May 13, 2013 in the Town Hall at 7:00 p.m.  The Town Board will run the meeting with representation from the Master Plan Committee.  Suggestion was made to have a moderator (Nina Peek).

7. 
County Recommendations for Bangall Parking:    Ms. Stern read and made the motion to accept Resolution #22 of 2013.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  

Resolution #22 of 2013

A Resolution to Limit Parking at Road Intersections upon recommendation of the Dutchess County Department of Public Works

11 April 2013

WHEREAS, the Director of Engineering prepared a conceptual plan outlining a feasible roadside parking configuration in the area of County Routes  87, 65, and 86; and

WHEREAS, the Director of Engineering of the Department of Public Works stated that the plan maximizes “available roadside parking while maintaining a balance of safety along our county roads”; and

WHEREAS, the Town has an obligation to ensure to the best degree possible the safety of the residents and of all people who drive on the roads within our Town and frequent the Town’s business establishments; 
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED

1. That, in accordance with the conceptual plan developed by the Dutchess  County Department of Public Works, parking be restricted at the intersection of County Routes 87 and 65 and the intersection of County Routes 86 and 65;

2. That “no parking from here to corner” signs be put up at the identified distances indicated by the Department of Public Works plan;

3. That this is being done so that no parked vehicles will obscure the ability of any moving vehicle from seeing  clearly if there is any oncoming traffic on the intersecting road,  in order to provide clear sight distance for any vehicles turning from one road to another.

Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – no, Mr. Dewhirst – no and Mr. D’Agostino- no.  Motion failed and resolution not passed.
7. Ms. Stern made the motion to put the 2013 Town Budget on the website.  Seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Discussion ensued.  Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – no, Mr. Dewhirst – no and Mr. D’Agostino – no.  Motion failed.

8. Ms. Stern presented a resolution to have the court’s old carpeting installed in the Town Clerk’s Office but after discussion the resolution was withdrawn.  It was suggested that this be put in the budget for 2014.

9. Ms. Stern made the motion to let the telephones at Transfer Station & Recreation telephones remain with Cornerstone. Seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Call for a vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes,  Joseph Norton – yes., Tom Dewhirst – yes and Mark D’Agostino – yes. 

10. Collective Bargaining Agreement – Ms. Stern made the motion suggesting that the Board read the Collective Bargaining Agreement and review it at  next month’s meeting.  Seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Roll Call Vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – abstain, Mr. Dewhirst – abstain and Mr. D’Agostino – abstain.

11. Motion was made by Mark D’Agostino and seconded by Johanna Shafer to accept the minutes of March 11th .  Call for vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Mr. Dewhirst – yes, and Mr. D’Agostino – yes. 

Motion was made by Mr. D’Agostino and seconded by Ms. Shafer to accepted the minutes of  March 24th and March 26th.  Call for vote:  Ms. Stern – abstain, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Mr. D’Agostino – yes and Mr. Dewhirst – yes.

12. Mr. Norton made the motion to accept Drake, Leob et al as Special Counsel for the matter of litigation.  Seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Call to vote:  Ms. Stern
 – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Joseph Norton – yes, Mark D’Agostino – yes and Tom Dewhirst  - yes.  Motion passed.

13. E-mail from Mr. Grey regarding problem with RDA.  Taking a lot of time.  Needs more hours .  Discussion followed.  Mr. Grey will supply  the Town Board with a list of  training needed.   Mr. Norton will follow up with a letter to Mr. Grey.
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14. Mr. Norton made the motion to put on the bulletin board the need for volunteers to redesign the men’s bathroom.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern-yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Mr. Dewhirst – yes and Mr. D’Agostino – yes. Motion carried.  

Ms. Stern made the motion to adjourn at 10:12 p.m.  Seconded by Ms. Shafer.  Roll call vote:  Ms. Stern – yes, Ms. Shafer – yes, Mr. Norton – yes, Mr. Dewhirst- yes, and Mr. D’Agostino –yes.  Motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted by:______________________________________


                           
Mary Dalton, Deputy Town Clerk

